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The safety of our children is our highest priority. Thank you for taking extra precautions and 

extra time to maintain our safe school zone. In order to maintain a safe car line for our 

students, we would like all those dropping off and picking up students to observe these safety 

precautions and rules:  

1. Observe the speed limit on Raucholz Road.  

2. Drive slowly through our parking lots and through the car line. 

3. For morning drop off, drivers may turn from Raucholz Road into the car line. If your 

child(ren) needs extra time getting out of the vehicle, please park in the parking lot.  

4. For afternoon pick up, drivers should enter the church parking lot from Lunney Road. 

Please note that the Hemlock Public School bus picks up first in the car line. Before 

crossing from the church parking lot to the car line, please wait until the bus is in place.  

5. All students should enter or exit their vehicles on the passenger side when 

being dropped off or picked up through the car line. 

6. Please be patient when using car line. We discourage passing.  

7. Students need to cross the parking lot with adult supervision. Drivers parked on the far 

side (north) of the parking lot will need to walk students to their vehicles, or students 

will be walked to their automobiles by a teacher. 

8. Cars parked in the parking lot next to the school cannot be left running for an extended 

period of time due to the exhaust fumes entering the school through the vents under 

the windows.  

9. If parking across the street at the church, please use the crosswalk.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   


